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How Long Has It Been? 

 When was the last time you came to a 
Reunion of the Davenport Valley to greet new 
Brothers into our fraternity, to renew old ac-
quaintances and to enjoy a day of fellowship?   
Chances are that unless you were part of a 
degree cast or the stage crew it has been 
quite a long time. 

 When was the last time you came to a 
dinner and program of the Davenport Val-
ley—one like the George Washington Dinner, 
the Service of Remembrance and Renewal, 
the Grant Dinner or Annual Meeting?  Again, 
probably a long time unless you had a part in 
the ceremony or program. 

 When was the last time you came to a 
stated meeting of the Valley?  Probably even 
longer than the others we have mentioned, 

 We print a calendar of events for the 
next three months in each issue of the News-
letter, and very soon our new Web site will 
have a complete calendar.  We will keep you 
informed about the things that are happening, 
and you may consider that you are invited to 
every single one. 

 Here is an even more specific invita-
tion.  Pick one of the events you have not at-
tended in a while and come.  Surprise us with 
your interest and your presence.  And bring a 
friend, a brother, and/or a spouse.  Most of 
the events are open and we encourage 
guests.  We even offer a free meal to a pro-
spective mason, or a brother who is a pro-
spective Scottish Rite member.  The treat is 
on us. 

 Hope to see you soon! 

 Every three months, your Valley spon-

sors the Masonic Study Club which we call 

Esoterica.  We gather for a good meal at the 

Thunder Bay Grill in Davenport and then lis-

ten to a presentation on a topic of interest to 

Masons in general and to Scottish Rite as 

well.  At least once each year we offer a pro-

gram which can include spouses or non-

masonic guests. 

 Our next meeting will be on Wednes-

day May 30th at 5:30 pm.  Reservations are 

not required, but a heads up would be appre-

ciated.  The topic of the presentation that 

evening will be ñNumerology—its importance 

to religion and Masonry.ò  Any mason may 

attend as well as spouses. 

By-laws Amendment  

 At the April Stated meeting a proposed 

amendment to the By-laws will be voted on.  

It amends the Article on Dues to permit a par-

tial remission of dues as well a as a complete 

remission.  Any remission must be requested 

in writing and be approved by unanimous 

vote at a regular meeting of the bodies.  The 

amendment will be available in writing by re-

quest and will be available at the meeting. 



The Calendar  

April 1, 2018   EASTER SUNDAY 
 
April 23, 2018 6:15 pm  Dinner 
  7:00 pm  Stated Meeting  
    Davenport Masonic 
 
APRIL 28, 2018 ALL DAY  JOINT REUNION WITH 
    CLINTON VALLEY  
    At Davenport Masonic 
 
May 18, 2018 6:30 pm  Ottumwa Consistory 
    Club 
 
May 21, 2018 6:00 pm  Executive Committee  
 
May 28, 2018   Memorial Day 
 
May 30, 2018 5:30 pm  Esoterica—The Masonic 
    Study Club 
 
June 15, 2018 6:30 pm  Ottumwa Consistory 
    Club  
 
June 25, 2018      6:15 pm                 Dinner 
                                7:00 pm                 Stated Meeting  
    Columbus City Lodge 
   
June 27, 2018 5:30 pm  Foundation Grant 
Awards     Dinner 
    Davenport Masonic 

Opinions expressed in this newsletter do not necessarily reflect the 

official position of the Scottish Rite Bodies of the Valley of Davenport 

or the Supreme Council. 
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Has a Masonic Coin ever been used 

as legal tender?  

 Yes! In 1794 Bro. James 

Sketchley, Birmingham, England, 

issued a private copper token with 

this legend, άнп Nov. 1790 Prince of Wales Elected 

G. M.έ This was George Augustus Frederick who 

later reigned as George IV, мунл–муолΣ and he was 

Grand Master of the premier Grand Lodge of Eng-

land (Moderns). The token was 28mm diameter 

and 9g in weight and had the value of 1/2 penny. It 

is remarkable that the Sketchley token, apparently 

issued as a pocket piece, was accepted and circu-

lated as a 1/2 penny coin! No other Masonic token 

is known to have been used as in this way.  



Degrees of the Council of 
Kadosh 

19th—21st   
 

The Council of Kadosh consists of twelve degrees, 
the 19th through the 30th degrees of the Ancient 
and Accepted Scottish Rite.  As The Commander, 
Council of Kadosh it is my duty to preside over the 
Kadosh and its affairs, particularly the prepara-
tions for, execution of, and the conferral of these 
degrees.  In this installment of the newsletter, and 
in following three newsletters, IΩll provide the 
basic lessons to be conveyed and the symbols em-
ployed by these degrees.  If you recall this infor-
mation from your conferring reunion, youΩre far 
more perceptive than I am. 

 

19th degree - Grand Pontiff: The great lesson of 
this degree is that life, when lived properly, is but 
a bridge to eternal life.  Once the secret of life 
after death is known, a man understands that 
there is no time but eternity.  Things that happen 
are temporary and will not continue.  We are not 
overcome by calamities, but remain strong to 
fight against oppression and ignorance; we have 
passed from the Alpha to the Omega, having 
learned that Alpha comes after Omega, that life is 
renewed.  There is no end to learning and science.  
We always strive to endure, produce and improve 
the world as it surrounds us. There is no apron, 
but the jewel is a gold "parallelogram" (rectangle) 
with a Greek Alpha on one side and an Omega on 
the other. 

 

 20th degree - Master of the Symbolic Lodge: 
This degree teaches that a Mason who knows that 
he does not possess the qualities of leadership, 
and who has not duly prepared himself to be a 
leader, should not seek to be one.  Notwithstand-
ing, he should endeavor to educate himself, bear-
ing in mind that one day he may be asked to lead.  
Because he is of his community, it expects him to 
dispense light and knowledge; to practice the vir-
tues both in and out of the lodge.  This teaches 
moral, religious and philosophical understanding 

REMEMBERING OUR BROTHERS 

Even though the Service of Remembrance & Renewal 
was cancelled due to weather, we still need to remem-
ber those we lost during the last year: 

 Kenneth Chilton, 33°    Robert Connop  

 Delmar Dudgeon    Byron Ellis  

 Vern Glotfelty       Richard Goodwin  

 Harley Grace     Charles Hale  

 Rodger Johnston    Robert Karwath  

 David Lowe     Gary Marti  

 Johan Muller       Robert Richmond  

 Dale Rickert     George Schaub, 33° 

 Clinton Smith       Edwin Stater  

 Donald Stookesberry      Lawrence Taeger  

 Wilbert Thomas    Myron Workman  

 and helps one to comprehend Deity, forces of nature, 
good and evil and the nature of leadership. The apron 
is yellow, bordered in blue, with three concentric point
-down triangles, with the Tetragrammaton (The four 
letter biblical name of the God of Israel) (horizontal) 
and "Fiat Lux" (Let there be light!) (vertical) at the cen-
ter, forming a cross. Its triangular shape relates to the 
"fourth great light, which reminds us of the Deity and 
his attributes." The jewel is gold, with the same three 
concentric triangles. 

 

 21st degree - Noachite, or Prussian Knight: The les-
son from this degree is to not be conceited or belittle 
others.  Nobody should rely on their wealth, nobility, 
heavenly or worldly titles.  We should be humble, hon-
est and sincerely seek God.  God protects those who 
are sincere and honest.  A Mason should never lose 
hope and confidence in the fact that correctness and 
honesty will ultimately be victorious. The apron is yel-
low, and contains an arm holding a sword, and a 
winged figure holding a key in the left hand, and the 
right forefinger on the lips (the "Egyptian figure of Si-
lence"). The jewel is a point-up triangle, with an arrow, 
point downward, an arm holding a sword, and the 
motto "Fiat Justitia, Ruat Coelum."  Let Justice Be 
Done. 

Larry Johnsen, Commander Council of Kadosh 



A MEMBERSHIP PROBLEM? 
Dennis Soebbing 

 

Many of us remember when older Masons did not 
discuss Masonry outside of their Lodge or their imme-
diate circle of Masonic friends. They tended to keep 
Masonry itself a secret from the outside world. Con-
sequently, the non-Mason might know of a local 
Lodge and even know some of its members, but he 
knew little else about what Masons believed, why 
they became Masons, and what they did. The non-
Mason could learn of Masonic activities from the 
newspaper, or perhaps witness a cornerstone cere-
mony or Masonic funeral. But most likely he was not 
asked to become a Mason and probably felt reluctant 
to even pose the question himself. 
 

But things are different today, arenΩt they? I wonder. 
Are we guilty of doing the same thing when it comes 
to the Scottish Rite? Are we reluctant to ask someone 
to join? Are we reluctant to propose someone for 
membership?  Are we afraid of rejection? 
 

We have a great advantage over a Blue Lodge – our 
prospect is already a Mason! If our friend is a Mason 
in good standing, then why donΩt we ask him to join? 
We know he is qualified, so what are we worried 
about? If we think our invitation will be rejected, then 
we can get someone else to ask. Or we can propose 
someone for Scottish Rite membership without their 
knowledge. ItΩs similar to receiving a pre-approved 
credit card offer. 
 

I was a salesman for 35 years. When I had trouble 
closing a sale, the manager would always say, άDid 
you ask them to buy?έ Well, sometimes I did every-
thing but ask! I would give clients every reason to 
buy, and sometimes that was enough. But sometimes 
they didnΩt buy until I asked them to, and then they 
often said, άI thought youΩd never askέΗ 
 

You might be asking yourself just what is it WE are 
selling? To be sure, we are selling a Mason on further 
light in Masonry, but more than anything else, we are 
selling ourselves. So donΩt sell yourself short when it 
comes to your influence. Your Masonic brothers are 
waiting for you to hand them a petition so that they 
can be your Scottish Rite brothers, too.  

 

A MASONIC CENTER HISTORY 
 

The Davenport Valley has existed for 123 years and 
its current home is the Masonic Center on Veterans 
Memorial Parkway in Davenport. The Center is also 
home to four Blue Lodges, Kaaba Shrine, Mohassan 
Grotto, Eastern Star, York Rite, and DeMolay. The 
cornerstone was laid by the Grand Lodge of Iowa in 
1998 and the official dedication was July 24, 1999. 
 

It seems as though weΩve been here a long time, 
but itΩs less than one-sixth of our history. In fact, 
we have a few members who joined more than 60 
years ago, and itΩs possible that they may have 
known a founding member of the Valley! 
 

In the early 1990s, it became apparent that the Ma-
sonic Temple on Brady Street was NOT too big to 
fail. The upkeep was increasing while the member-
ships of the tenant organizations were declining. 
Rentals were also declining due to the availability of 
other venues for weddings, receptions, and conven-
tions. The old Masonic Center was fast becoming a 
burden instead of a blessing. When expenses over-
take revenues, then something has to give. 
 

After a great deal of soul searching and many 
meetings, the Scottish Rite and the Shrine agreed to 
become partners in the creation of a new Masonic 
Center. The office records testify to the tireless 
efforts of many Masons to secure the property, en-
gage the architects, hire the contractors, furnish 
the Lodge and dining room, select bathroom fix-
tures, obtain electrical and water service, supply 
the offices, and provide for fire protection, lawn 
maintenance, and snow and garbage removal. But 
the biggest challenge was the sale of the old Tem-
ple and fund raising for the new Center. 
 

The old Temple was purchased by Palmer College, 
and a pledge drive succeeded in raising additional 
funds to begin our current home. There are 8 large 
plaques in the dining room with the names of 311 
donors to the Building Fund. Many of these donors 
are still active in the various organizations at the 
Center. We are greatly indebted to their foresight, 
commitment, and generosity. Thank you one and 
all for your contribution of money, time, and effort!  
  


